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This project has been a prime example of pay-to-play developer politics and I am appalled that the
City is STILL letting this project move forward.

 

Most importantly, the property is rife with geological issues and yet the City deems it appropriate
for the developer to hire their own experts, a clear conflict of interest at this point.

 

Please reconsider this project and at the least follow through with the following suggestions so that
the City Council can discharge its duties to its citizens and know that they have been transparent
as well.

 

Common sense suggestions for proper geological studies include:

 

1.  Designed and overseen by independent, unpaid, neutral experts, including from
the United States Geological Survey (USGS) and California Geological Survey (CGS).
The protocol these neutral experts design should be made public for review and
comment before trenches are dug.

 

2.  Deep enough and far enough north and south. The USGS in their May 8, 2020
groundbreaking new study found evidence of up to 4 (!) active fault lines crossing the
site.  Therefore, the entire site must be trenched, north to south. The CGS already
noted in their July 16, 2020 letter that Millennium’s earlier trenching was worthless, as it
fell short of the area mapped by the CGS as having one of the fault lines, and also did
not go deep enough.

 

3.  Dug on both sites east and west of Vine Street.

 

https://stopthemillennium.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=eaad7d17af63d2ae83db1130f&id=7c028c7690&e=420eafa0c1
https://stopthemillennium.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=eaad7d17af63d2ae83db1130f&id=152a612333&e=420eafa0c1


4.  Performed in a fully transparent manner, with unfettered access to the trenches by
governmental (USGS and CGS) and other experts. Soil samples should also be
competently collected under established protocols and the neutral authorities’ watchful
eyes and sent for Carbon-14 dating at a world class lab like Lawrence Livermore Labs.
We will not stand for any more false claims by Millennium of “contaminated” samples so
that they can deny the truth.

 

Thank you for your immediate attention to this disturbing matter.

 

Terri Gerger

 


